CLOQUET PARKS COMMISSION
AGENDA

Dunlap Island
Monday, June 4, 2018 4:30 p.m.

Call to Order.
Approval of Minutes.

a. May 7, 2018, Regular Commission Meeting.
(Additions, deletions, or corrections)

Announcements, Agenda Adjustments, Correspondence, and
Other Comments.

Information and Reports.

a. Commissioners Update/Other. ‘
) Sarah Buhs — Spafford Park Life Jackets Update.
) Public Comments.
. Commissioner’s Report.

b. City Staff Report — Caleb/Les
Pine Valley Trail.
Skatepark.

Braun Park Scoreboards.
Dunlap Island.

Dog Park.

Maintenance Activities.

Action Items.
a. Pinehurst Concessions Request.

Future Items.
. Next Meeting (Monday, July 2, 2018 — City Hall)

Adjourn.

ACTION TAKEN




Regular Meeting.
Parks Commission May 5, 2018 - 4:30 p.m.

City Hall

Present: T. Krohn, C. Martinson, T. Urbanski, J. Fryc, M. Krick, B. Wyman

Absent: J. Badger

Staff: C. Peterson, L. Peterson, K. Stedman, A. Chalberg, L. Anderson

Others: Bill Hoffman, Neil Nemmers, Barb Suominen, Liz Brenner, Nancy Nelson, Tom Tyman, Al
Moench, Linda Dean, Gary Sluben, Ken Hanson, Chris Jenkins, Jean Johnson

MINUTES

The minutes of the April 2, 2018 regular meeting were presented. Motion by Fryc and 2™ by Martinson to
approve, motion carried 5-0.

ANNOUNCEMENTS, CORRESPONDENCE, OTHER COMMENTS

None

INFORMATION AND REPORTS

Commissioners Update/Other

Bill Hoffman representing the pickle ball group brought forward a request for a dedicated pickle ball court
with nets. The group currently has had pickle ball lines added on the eastern most tennis court at Churchill
school and provide their own nets to play. They also play at the Armory and have added some time for
beginners to learn. Bill states that it is the fastest growing game in the country; with all the tennis courts
already in Cloquet, the group would like to be afforded the same opportunity as tennis players and are asking
for only one court. Another group member added that with only this group owning a net, others in the
community who might be interested cannot play. Local schools have added it to the curriculum which
supports the fact that there is growing interest. A permanent court would serve a wide range of ages and
abilities. If a permanent court would be possible, the group would like to be involved in the planning,

Staff response: Budget planning begins in June and some research into costs will be prepared and brought
forward for consideration.

Les Peterson presented a request sent by Sarah Buhs of the Fire District seeking approval for the placement
of a Lifejacket Storage Box near the boat launch at Spafford Park. There would be no cost to the City and
the Fire District would maintain the box and the life jackets. Staff discussed the look of the box, the intended
use for boaters with customized signage to state boaters only as the area is posted for no swimming, the
location of the box and liability. Caleb asked if perhaps the City should invest in a concrete pad to secure the
post of the box.

Motion by Urbanski and 2™ by Krick to approve the placement of a Lifejacket Storage Box with a concrete
pad provided by the City, motion carried 5-1.

Commissioner Krohn provided a video of the new Mountain Bike Trail in Pine Valley which was taken
during a test run. So far the trail looks good.




City Staff Reports

Pine Valley Trail: With the Mountain Bike Trail under construction we are still 3-4 weeks out until
completion at the upper loop. A subcontractor will complete the lower loop. Staff states that there have
been numerous inquiries regarding the opening. The trail will not be open to the public until at least
midsummer. After the trail work is complete, the trail will need several weeks to rest before the public uses
it.

Skatepark: The Council awarded the bid to Boldt who is now working on a contract. There will be a pre-
construction meeting on May 14" at 11:00 a.m. Boldt has 90 days from the date of the award to complete
the work.

Braun Park Scoreboards: A request for new scoreboards was received from the Cloquet Youth
Baseball/Softball Association as two of the existing boards were not functional. Staff has worked with
Parson’s to identify the problem and Staff has contacted the manufacturer to locate parts. It is hopeful that a
cost-effective fix has been found.

Dunlap Island: Broadway roadwork was begun last week with some removal of pavement, street lighting
and signage installation. Electrical work and then the final concrete will occur. The company installing the
playground will need to complete their work and provide the City with a final safety inspection before the
park can be opened. The playground is blocked off until then. Yesterday a water leak was fixed at one of
the hydrants nearby. Installation of a living fence as part of this project had been eliminated due to the rocky
nature of the area which was slated to be used.

Maintenance Activities: The park crew are working on all the parks. Athletic park is good to go and
currently in use. Chemicals have been received for the Pond and opening is approximately one month away.

Commissioner Krohn questioned the trash stored behind the timer’s shed in Pine Valley and offered to
remove it. Les Peterson will have staff pick it up.

Commissioner Fryc asked if the gate could be moved back (east) on the north channel road of the St. Louis
River and the road be maintained again. The gate was originally moved west due to heavy dumping of
household garbage. As part of the Riverfront Development, a paved parking lot is planned on the west end
near Highway 33 and the public will only be allowed in on foot.

Commissioner Krohn asked if it would be possible to clear the walking loop below the Chamber of
Commerce during the winter. Staff states that it may be possible to do so when the equipment used for
clearing the ice ribbon at Dunlap is trailered in.

ACTION ITEMS

None

NEXT MEETING
The next meeting to be held June 4, 2018 - 4:30 p.m. at Dunlap Island.

On motion duly carried by a unanimous yea vote of all members present, the Parks Commission adjourned.

Secretary
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DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
k CLOQUET 1307 Cloquet Avenue; Cloquet, MN 55720

Phone: (218) 879-6758 Fax: (218) 879-6555
Street - Water - Sewer — Engineering - Park
www.ci.cloquet.mn.us

REQUEST FOR ACTION
To: Park Commission
From: Caleb Peterson, Public Works Director
Date: June 4, 2018
ITEM DESCRIPTION: Pinehurst Concessions Request.

Proposed Action

Staff recommends the Park Commission MOVE TO APPROVE THE SALE OF PREPACKAGED
CONCESSIONS AT PINEHURST PARK DURING CHURCH SOFTBALL LEAGUE GAMES
SCHEDULED FROM 5pm-10pm MONDAY EVENINGS. APPROVAL IS GRANTED FOR THE
2018 SOFBALL SEASON AND INCLUDES ONLY FUNDRAISING ACTIVITIES FOR LOCAL
CHURCH YOUTH GROUPS.

Background/Overview

Staff received the attached request to sell concessions as a fundraiser for local youth groups during
regular Monday evening softball games and Pinehurst. City Code does not allow the sale of goods in a
City Park except by a “regulatly licensed concessionaire action by and under the authority and
regulation of the Superintendent.” Historically this use has been allowed given permission by
the Park Board/Commission.

It is important to note the type of concession sold can have an impact on the City’s ability to
approve the request. Any “food prep” that occurs would require Minnesota Department of
Health Licensure. Any approval granted should be contingent on requirement that only
prepackaged food and drinks are sold. Even selling of homemade food is a violation of state
rules. Furthermore, if MDH licensed vendor were to approach the City, the Commission may
wish to have a broader discussion about creation of a formal permit and fee schedule for
operation of a business on City Property.

Past requests of this type have generated questions from the Commission regarding competition
with the Beach concession stand. In this case, the overlap in hours is minimal with the Beach
closing at 7pm. Community Ed has indicated that concessions sales are typically very slow after
Spm. In the past, Community Ed tried leaving the concession stand open after hours to serve
softball however the business generated did not warrant the operating expense.

Policy Objectives
Master Plan Policy 8.1: Opportunities for integrating commercial enterprises in parks shall be balanced
with the benefit provided to the park, the park system, and the community.

Financial/Budget/Grant Considerations
Granting permission for prepackaged concessions sales is not anticipated to have significant financial
impacts.

Supporting Documentation Attached
Letter of Request.




Caleb Peterson

From: prsusharts@aol.com

Sent: Wednesday, May 30, 2018 3:56 PM

To: Caleb Peterson

Subject: Parks Commission Request...Youth Group Concessions Pinehurst Park

Greetings Cloquet Parks Commission,

| am writing to request permission to be granted for Church Youth Groups in our community to be able to sell
prepackaged concessions during

our community's Church Softball League games at Pinehurst Park, Monday evenings from roughly 5-10 pm. The funds
raised will be used to help offset the costs of youth group activities to make it more affordable, if not free, for our youth to
attend. Youth events include, but are not limited to: Summer Camp, Youth Retreats, Youth Missions Trips, and
miscellaneous youth events.

Who: Community Youth Groups from various denominations.

What: Resale of prepackaged concessions.

Where: Pinehurst Park Softball Field area

When: Monday evenings between 5 pm (earliest) and 10 pm (at latest) during Church Softball League games.
Why: Help fund youth group activities, so they are available to all youth. To keep our youth busy and out of trouble.

Thank you for bringing this important request to the table. Your approval would be much appreciated. If you have any
questions, | can be reached at 218-391-9367. Text or leave a message. Thank you.

P.S. If you would also allow the Dawg Sled to operate/sell hot dogs at this community event as well, that would be Great! |
think they would be an added attraction that would bring more of the community down to cheer on the teams and help
support our local youth groups.

Thank you for your time and consideration,
Your Local Youth

Lynda Bush-Niemi
prsusharts@aol.com



